SCOTT J. RUBIN ATTORNEY • CONSULTANT

333 OAK LANE BLOOMSBURG, PA 17815 SCOTT.J.RUBIN@GMAIL.COM TEL: (570) 387-1893 FAX: (570) 387-1894 CELL: (570) 850-9317

October 24, 2016

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary Pa. Public Utility Commission P.O. Box 3265 Harrisburg PA 17105-3265

Re: Petition of Communications Workers of America for a Public, On-the-Record Commission Investigation of the Safety, Adequacy, and Reasonableness of Service Provided by Verizon Pennsylvania LLC Docket No. P-2015-2509336

Dear Secretary Chiavetta:

Enclosed for filing please find the Certificate of Service showing that the Communications Workers of America has served its responses to Verizon's Interrogatories and Requests for Production of Documents, Set I, on all counsel to this proceeding.

The document was filed electronically with the Commission on this date.

Sincerely, Satt Rulani

Enclosure

cc: Per certificate of service

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that I have caused to be served this day a true copy of the Responses of Communications Workers of America to Verizon's Interrogatories and Requests for Production of Documents, Set I, upon the parties listed below by electronic mail and U.S. mail, first-class, postage prepaid, in accordance with the requirements of 52 Pa. Code § 1.54 (relating to service by a party).

Bradley R. Gorter / Stephanie M. Wimer Michael L. Swindler Bureau of Investigation & Enforcement Pa. Public Utility Commission P.O. Box 3265 Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265 bgorter@pa.gov, stwimer@pa.gov, mswindler@pa.gov Darryl Lawrence / Lauren Burge Office of Consumer Advocate 555 Walnut Street, 5th Floor Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 dlawrence@paoca.org, lburge@paoca.org

Elizabeth Rose Triscari Office of Small Business Advocate 300 North Second St., Suite 202 Harrisburg, PA 17101 etriscari@pa.gov Suzan D. Paiva Verizon 1717 Arch St., 3rd Floor Philadelphia, PA 19103 Suzan.D.Paiva@verizon.com

Deanne O'Dell Eckert Seamans Cherin & Mellott LLC 213 Market St., 8th Floor Harrisburg, PA 17108-1248 dodell@eckertseamans.com

Dated: October 24, 2016

Scott J. Rubin Counsel for

Communications Workers of America